
January 20, 2020 
Middle School Board Report 
 

1. We welcomed back students on January 4 for the start of the second semester.  We . 
Asked for some student input about how to make NHMS a better place for students. 
 

2. Mr. Monteith will be soon receiving a 12 more Splats to use with the kids, the 
students have loved coding with them in making games.  The students just recently 
earned a pizza party and Mr. Montieth a “pie in the face” for their efforts with Mr. 
Monteith's coding challenges. 

 
3. MS Boys basketball is underway and we completed our first games on January 11th 

against Charles City, the game on the 14th was cancelled due to weather so the next 
game will be on the 19th vs Charles City again. 

 
4. Teachers continue to screen students and some of the time on Monday’s PD was 

devoted to grade level teams so this information could be used to set up fluid 
intervention groups. 

 
5. I just want to say that the staff was very appreciative of the early out built into the 

school calendar last Wednesday and for the professional development day today as 
it has allowed them to plan more effectively for their classes.  

 
6. The Quarter 2 PBIS reward party happened on 12/22 and the kids enjoyed the day 

of activities. Those that didn’t meet the expectations, sat some time out for a 
targeted intervention on what behaviors/expectations they need to work on for the 
next quarter.  We had 29 students or 11 percent of the 5-8 graders not make the 
reward party.  We meet as a PBIS team to see what other interventions need to be 
put in place. The main challenge at the end was putting a puzzle together the 
quickest, which was zoomed into the homerooms. 

 

Students had fun participating for the trophies. 


